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To:	President and Members 		June 16, 2021
	of the City Council
	c/o 409 City Hall

	The Baltimore City Health Department (BCHD) is pleased to have the opportunity to review Council Bill #21-0075, entitled, “Study and Report - Sewage Backup Expedited Reimbursement and Direct Assistance Program.” This bill would require, among other provisions, the Baltimore City Department of Public Works (DPW) to “submit a report to the Mayor and City Council studying the feasibility of implementing an expedited reimbursement” and develop a “direct assistance program for any sewage backup, not limited to wet-weather, capacity-related causes.”

	Sewage back-ups can pose hazards to one’s health. Individuals should exercise caution in cleaning after sewage back-ups, as modeled in a flyer BCHD co-created with DPW, entitled, “Cleaning Up After a Sewage Back-Up.” 	In certain circumstances, BCHD’s Bureau of Environmental Health’s Ecology & Institutional Services program will investigate sewage complaints. Often, inspectors will cite property owners who have failed to remediate sewage back-ups on behalf of a property’s tenants. BCHD is not involved in remediation efforts.   

	Regardless of the potential health implications of sewage backups, BCHD is poorly positioned to determine who should bear the burden of remediation and to what extent. This would require an investigation of sewage lines, which is beyond the capabilities of BCHD staff. With this understanding, BCHD takes no position on Council Bill #21-0075 and defers to the Department of Public Works. 
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